LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 10/30/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present, including the following board members:

Rollie Gibbs


Danny Lee

Patty Haack


Sandy Pettit Backus

Bruce Langston


Matt Shlisky
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the August 23, 2011 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  Expenses of $70.37 to Patty Haack for postage on returns and re-mails, and $170.33 to Bruce Langson for water, candy, and float speakers were unanimously approved for payment.
Budget
The 2011 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  There were no new significant variances since the previous meeting,
Proposed Budged for 2012

The first draft of the proposed budget for 2012 was reviewed.  It was decided that all board members will review the proposed budget before our next meeting.  It will be finalized at our meeting on December 11, 2011.
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
As far as we know, all 2011 reunions have been held.  Classes of 1952, 1957, 1962 and 1972 are making plans for their reunions in 2012.  Most will be held the same weekend as the Wildcat Reunion.  Classes of 1953 and 1963 are already working on their plans for reunions in 2013!

Fund Raising

Sandy Pettit Backus accepted the nomination to be the new Chairperson of our Fund Raising committee.  Her nomination was unanimously approved by the board members in attendance.  Many thanks are sent to former board member Nancy Murray Harkess, who was the chairperson for the last several years.  Nancy did a wonderful job recently in organizing and holding our Yard Sale.  

LVHSAA Yard Sale: The LVHSAA Yard Sale was held on Saturday, October 1 in the parking lot at LVHS.  Many thanks to all alumni who helped out and also to those that donated items.  We grossed $703 for our scholarship fund.  

License Plate Frames:  We also sold $80 worth of license plate frames at the yard sale.  We’ve now sold a total of 123.  The proceeds benefit our scholarship fund.  Dave will post the license plate frames on our website.  We have lots more to sell!  

We discussed various other fund raising ideas, including volunteering to help with various charitable events.  Sandy will discuss some of these ideas further at our next board meeting.
Grants
We received one request from an LVHS teacher, which the board turned down.  Bruce has notified the teacher.  No new requests have been received.
Historian Update

Gary Dillingham was unable to attend the meeting.  Four more classes have been added to the class listings on our web site.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 265 paid members, including 78 lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 10 scholarship winners.  We received 37 renewals and 20 new memberships since the last meeting.  107 memberships expired 09/30/11; a postcard reminder will be sent to those members in the near future.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce will contact the Student Council Advisor, Kevin Kloeker, regarding attending Student Council meetings.
Scholarships

Chairperson Matt Shlisky reported that all our scholarship winners have enrolled at either UNLV or CSN.  Matt will follow-up with UNLV to determine if our previous winners are still enrolled.  Patty will contact Alma Chavez  Sprague after the first of the year to determine whether she will be giving any scholarships in 2012.

Senior Squares
Rollie and Bruce are working on getting someone to make an artist’s rendering of their proposed monument.  
Vehicle Donation Program

We have had three vehicles donated – a jet ski, a Dodge van and a Ford Ranger pick-up.  Rollie and Bruce transported all of them to Rollie’s yard.  Bruce is listing them for on Craig’s list.
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis and is continuing to add class listings as time allows.  
Wildcat Reunion 
The Wildcat Reunion was held at Sam’s Town on September 10th.  We had a total of 662 attendees.  It was decided that we will contact Bill Boyd about moving the reunion to Orleans next year, as it was very crowded at Sam’s Town this year, making it very difficult for those attendees in wheel chairs and on walkers to navigate between the tables.  We netted $1627 on the raffle, $945 on the program ads, and $3845 in donations for our scholarship fund.  The date for next year’s reunion has been set for September 15th.  We have several volunteers that would like to join our committee for the 2012 Wildcat Reunion, including Elizabeth Valder Foyd (class of 1967), Kim Harney-Moore (class of 1980), Joanie Twitchell (class of 1973) and John Wanderer (class of 1958).  We will have our first meeting sometime in March, 2012.  
OLD BUSINESS

Donor’s List

Bruce hopes to be in touch with Larry Ruvo in the near future.
State Sales Tax Exemption

Patty will re-submit our application to the State in the near future.

NEW BUSINESS

New Computer
A motion was made and unanimously approved by the board to buy a new computer, monitor and software for Patty, who has been struggling with an 8 year old computer that is on it’s last leg.  The majority of work that Patty does on the computer is for the LVHSAA.  Dave will research and find the best buy and will take care of installation and transferring of files.

2012 Annual Membership Meeting

The date of Thursday, May 17, 2012 was set for the 2012 Annual Membership Meeting.  We will check the availability of the LVHS cafeteria for the meeting, which will be held at 6 p.m.

2012 Helldorado

The 2012 Helldorado Parade will be held on Saturday, May 21, 2012.  Bruce is working on a better way to hook the lights on the float.  We need to get new sheeting and fringe for the float. 
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, December 11, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  Note:  This was since changed to Sunday, December 18, 2012.  The main focus will be development and approval of our 2012 budget.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
